HAVANA TOWN COUNCIL
SECOND PUBLIC HEARING
CENTRAL BUSINESS DISTRICT (CBD)
June 7, 2021 6 pm

Member(s) Present: Eddie Bass, Nick Bert, Janice Hart, Warkeen Jordan and
Jenny Stone
Member(s) Absent: Decorkus Allen and Dwight Vickers

The hearing was called to order by Mayor Hart.

Invocation was led by Councilman Bass followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

VISITORS:
N/A

PUBLIC HEARING:

Mayor Hart mentioned the purpose of the hearing is for the second reading and
approval of Ordinance No. 387, Central Business District and Design Standards. With
there being no public commentary, Mayor Hart called for the second reading of the
ordinance by title. The ordinance title was read by Town Clerk Shelia Evans. Motion
was made by Councilman Bass and seconded by Mayor Pro Tem Bert to approve the
second reading of Ordinance No. 387 Central Business District and Design Standards.
Motion carried with no oppositions.

COUNCIL COMMENTS:

Councilwoman Stone stated she is glad the ordinance was finalized.

Mayor Pro Tem Bert mentioned this has been a long time coming and happy its finally
accomplished.

Councilman Bass stated he is thankful.

Town Manager Bradford Johnson thanked the council, Apalachee Regional Planning
Council (ARPC) and Havana Main Street.
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Mr. Johnson also mentioned an upcoming Public Hearing scheduled for June 24, 2021.
This meeting is to approve the Resolution that is a requirement when submitting an
application to Florida Department of Environmental Protection (FDEP). The
application is to apply for funding for the town’s sewer system and lift station
upgrades. Mr. Johnson stated an ad will be submitted to the newspaper. Please mark
your calendars to attend.

Motion to adjourn.

Janice L. Hart, Mayor

ATTEST:

[l X Liryy

Shelia A. Evans, Town Clerk




